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Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 

2019 BEGINS 
Welcome to the 2019 school year! I hope you had a relaxing and refreshing 

break as we begin another busy school year. I am pleased to report a really 

positive start when students returned to school on Tuesday including our new 

eager Reception students. 

We are starting the year with 697 students in 26 classes. I would like to 

especially welcome the following 98 new Reception and 20 other students 

transferring from a few public and mostly private schools to Colonel Light 

Gardens. 

Starting school for the first time in Reception we welcome: 

Iker, Chloe, Annabel, Sonny, Lucy, Oscar, Oliver, Niketh, Tommy, Tia, 

Delaney, Levi, Finn, Macy, Jenita, Harper, Sebastian, Poppy, Ihita, 

Maryam, Jack, Edward, Charlotte, Audrey, Amelia, Jack, Charlie, Matilda, 

Louise, Toby, Lachie, Aubrey, Lincoln, Niah, Charlie, Dimitri, Harper, 

Anabelle, Aeianna, Elijah, Ruby, Harry, Ella, Willow, Toby, Opal, Ava, 

Alexander, Clarry, Axel, Panayioti, Chloe, Lyana, Henry, Archer, Hudson, 

Mason, April, Oliver, Olivia, William, Aston, Baran, Jonah, Tommy, 

Daniel, Henry, Violet, Oliver, Willow, Angus, Arianna, Eddie, Charlie, 

Lucia, Olivia, Eleanor, Thomas, Camden, Olivia, Quinn, Edison, Conrad, 

Louis, Isla, Amelie, Ava, Emma, Kayla, Lincoln, Lillyarna, Liam and 

Ryoma. 

Transferring from other schools: 

 
 

 
 

Although these 118 students are new to the Colonel Light Gardens Primary 

School, many are not new to the CLG community as they have older siblings 

in the school. I look forward to working together in partnership with all of our 

families to make the schooling experience for every child positive and 

productive. Together we can achieve great things. 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

In Year 1 we welcome: 
Ella and Liam 

In Year 2 we welcome: 
Lily, Lilly, Lucas, Orlando and Scarlett 

In Year 3 we welcome: 
Christian, Isabel and Ollie 

In Year 4 we welcome: 
Jaxon, Jonathan, Marigold, Nasharni, 
Rosie and Vansh 

In Year 5 we welcome: 
Isla, Lily, Marisol and Raff 

 DIARY DATES

29/01/19 -  TERM 1 COMMENCED 

01/02/19 -  W/S ASSEMBLY   2:00pm 

04/02/19 -  INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC 
LESSONS COMMENCE  

05/01/19 -  FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
5:30pm 

08/02/19 -  R - 2 ASSEMBLY   11:20 am 

  3 - 7 ASSEMBLY   12:20 pm 

11/02/19 -  RAA STREET SMART PROGRAM 
RECEPTION CLASSES 

11/02/19 -  ACQUAINTANCE NIGHT 

12/02/19 -  ACQUAINTANCE NIGHT 

13/02/19 -  FESTIVAL CHOIR CLUSTER 
REHEARSAL   9:30 am 

15/02/19 -  SCHOOL TOUR   9:30 am 

18/01/19 -  EDUCATION COMMITTEE
MEETING   5:30pm 

 22/02/19 -  R - 2 ASSEMBLY   11:20 am

3 - 7 ASSEMBLY   12:20 pm 

25/01/19 -  GOVERNING COUNCIL AGM 
7:00pm 

27/01/19 -  OSHC COMMITTEE MEETING 
6:30pm 

01/03/19 -  SAPSASA  SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL   AFTER SCHOOL 

04-06/03 -  YR5/6 MYLOR CAMP 
RMS 2, 3,  6, 7, 8 & 9 

04/03/19 -  EDUCATION COMMITTEE
MEETING   5:30pm 



PRINCIPAL’S NEWS Cont... 

NEW STAFF
I am really pleased to welcome the following new staff members to CLG. We will be doing a profile on each of the new 

staff members in the upcoming weeks. In alphabetical order:  

I would also like to welcome back Suzy Matthews returning from parenting leave and Michelle Wyman from her 

extended leave. 

SOME EXCITING INNOVATIONS 
At CLG we are always looking for opportunities to improve and develop. Over the last year, we have been working on a 

number of initiatives that will be rolled out this term. The first involves the way we will communicate with parents and 

carers with the introduction of the parent SENTRAL app.  

SENTRAL is a one stop shop for school information, messages, newletters, calendars, absence notifications and 

eventually school reports. A detailed letter will be coming home explaining what it is all about along with each family’s 

unique code identifier.  

Next week we will also be transitioning over to a brand new website with a much easier web address of 

www.clgps.sa.edu.au  (instead of http://www.colgrdnsps.sa.edu.au). Once it goes live, you will see it has a streamlined 

new look and feel. We are really pleased with how it is coming together.  

ACQUAINTANCE NIGHT / VOLUNTEER INDUCTION LETTER 
Hopefully you also received the back to back letter we sent home on Wednesday, outlining the arrangements for this 

year’s Acquaintance nights along with the changes being made to Volunteering at CLG. Please read carefully and let me 

know if you have any questions. 

Please contact me if I can assist you in any way. 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

 Amanda McGrath  joins us as a classroom support SSO having work in the Hospital School

 Amelia Neumeister  from East Marden PS teaching year 4 in room 16

 Brianna Frahn  our new Deputy Principal from Karoonda Area School 

 Eddie Allen  has worked at Marryatville PS and is teaching year 2/3 in room 12 

 Georgie Pile  is also joining us as a classroom support SSO 

 Kirsten Jones  from Heathfield HS teaching Information Literacies 

 Michelle Bawden  from Scotch College teaching Health 

 Suzanne Fisher  is taking on the new Library Manager role , Suzanne comes from Adelaide 

Secondary School of English 

 Natasha Jachmann  I worked with Natasha at my last school – in 2019 Natasha will be teaching in year

5 on Tuesdays and one day a week of PE on Fridays 

http://www.clgps.sa.edu.au
http://colgrdnsps.sa.edu.au
mailto:rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au


Have you set up your SENTRAL FOR parents portal yet? 

We are pleased to relay to you that the SENTRAL for Parents Portal and App is now ready for use, a letter containing your  ACCESS KEY/S  to 
access information from the school and to link to your enrolled child/ren will be sent home on Monday 4th February. 

There are two types of access key: 

1.) a family key, gives access to every student within a given family and can be used by both parents on multiple devices 

2.) a student key, can still be used on multiple devices but by only one user and gives access to a single student 

Student keys are issued to blended families/separated parents for the protection of personal data of both parents within each given family. 
Blended/separated families may receive multiple ACCESS KEYS  depending on how  many enrolled children attend CLGPS. 

For those families who have yet to set up their SENTRAL for Parents Portal and App, complete the following steps:

 Go to https://vimeo.com/270556778 and follow instructions to set up your SENTRAL for  Parents Portal and App. The URL to register 

For those families who have already set up their SENTRAL for Parents Portal and App, complete the following steps once you receive 
your letter: 
 

 From the menu click 'My Access' and then 'Add New Access Key'. Then enter your ACCESS KEY to enable your child/ren's details to be 
linked to your account. Please note that the ACCESS KEY is case sensitive so copy it into the box provided on screen, exactly as it 
appears in the letter. 

All families have been invoiced for the Material and Services charge of $400 for 2019 along with the Excursion Pre-Payment 
Fee of $75.00 per student.  Invoices went home between the 22nd & 24th January 2019.  

A reminder that the payment terms are 30 days. This means that parents must have either paid in full, submitted  an instalment 
agreement OR applied for School Card within a month of receiving the invoice. 

The preferred instalment plan is by Direct Debit (10 fortnightly payments of $47.50 per student which includes the excursion pre
-payment fee or $40.00 per student for M&S only).  Direct debits will be debited in bulk starting on the 22nd February 2019. 
Please ensure your form has been submitted to me prior to this date. 

Families who may be eligible for School Card will need to submit a form which will be available either on www.sa.gov.au or hard 
copies are available from the front office.  

It has been brought to our attention that there have been some delays in delivering the mail and a lot of families 
have not received their invoices and associated information/consent forms. We suggest waiting until Wednesday 
6th February before contacting us to obtain copies as they seem to still be filtering through the snail mail system.  
Note that where there is more than one student in your family that attends CLGPS, some siblings may come in 
separate envelopes due to the way they were printed. 

Stef Marston 
Business Manager 

MATERIALS & SERVICES / EXCURSION FEE INVOICES 

PARENT PORTAL & APP 

SENTRAL 

for access to the portal and to log into portal there-after is: https://sentral.colgrdnsps.sa.edu.au/portal

 Once registration and setup is complete you can continue on to the final step below. 

https://vimeo.com/270556778
http://www.sa.gov.au
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile
https://itunes.apple.com/ro/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022?mt=8


SAPSASA SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Over the next fortnight a form will go out to all students who are interested in competing in the swimming carnival on 

Friday 1st March. This will be for students born in years 2009, 2008, 2007 and 2006. 

SAPSASA TRIALS 
SAPSASA Trials to select teams for all sports offered this year will be run this term. A timetable will be posted in the next 

newsletter. 

SAPSASA & P.E. UPDATE 

PE BLOG…….  updates are posted on the PE Blog  http://peclg.edublogs.org/ 

Kim Boothey 

AFTER HOURS SPORTS NEWS 

- REGISTRATIONS FOR SUMMER SEASON AFTER HOURS SPORTS IS CLOSING SOON !! 

If you wish to become more involved in your child/rens school years,  consider volunteering as a AHS (After 
Hours Sport) co-ordinator, coach or team manager.  Please email Kim Boothey at  sport.CLG801@schools.sa.edu.au

http://www.trybooking.com/ZUJJ 

http://www.trybooking.com/ZULZ 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Kelly Gilbert 
Canteen Manager 

WELCOME TO 2019  
Looking forward to an exciting term in the canteen. Trying out new menu items. 

NEW! Gluten Free Wraps for salad, roast chicken etc - please refer to the menu for items. I will have a cutting board 
specifically for Celiac concerns. 

Few canteen rules: 

 ·  Please make sure your money is wrapped and a brown lunch bag is provided 
 ·  Don’t use staples to seal the bag 

Check out our online ordering system here →    and set up your ordering of lunches on here, 
for your convenience. 

If you have some free time during the 2019 school year then we need your help as a volunteer in the Canteen!  

It can be once a week / a fortnight / a month / a term. The support received from our parent/grandparent/community 

volunteers is truly invaluable, we welcome all persons who wish to provide their assistance. So please consider, the 

canteen is in need of you, in return you will have some fun, meet other parents, delight your child/ren with your presence 

and help support our school community.           Times we are in need of volunteers are: 

 every morning from 9 – 9.30am for processing of lunch orders 

 between 1 – 1.30pm for over the counter service - especially on those hot 

days! The line often reaches out the door to the gazebo!! 

http://peclg.edublogs.org/
mailto:sport.CLG801@schools.sa.edu.au?subject=AHS%20Parent%20Volunteer%20query..
http://www.trybooking.com/ZUJJ
http://www.trybooking.com/ZULZ
http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

Tennis Australia’s official kids’ starter program  
for children aged 5-12 years 

 

Small groups per Coach 
 

Step by step progression  
to reach competitive playing level 

 

Very affordable prices  
 

Tuesday or Friday afternoons 
 
 

Cost only $80.00 per term 
 

To organise a Trial Lesson or register for Term 1  
please contact: 

 

John Gericke 
Club Professional Coach 0419 829 624  

or email: jgericke@senet.com.au 

KINGSWOOD TENNIS CLUB 
NORSEMAN AVE, WESTBOURNE PARK 

for Term 1 are now open 




